
Certificate of Appropriateness
115 N Spooner St

March 1, 2021



History of the Property

• Constructed 1914
• Home of Ford H. MacGregor

• Director, UW Extension’s 
Municipal Reference Bureau

• President, Municipal Traffic 
Devices

• UW Assistant Professor Political 
Science



Proposed Work
• Replace 7 windows on second story
• Replace 1 window in stair landing with 

safety glass



Applicable Standards 
41.18(1)(d) In the case of any exterior alteration or construction for which a certificate 
of appropriateness is required, the proposed work will not frustrate the public interest 
expressed in this ordinance for protecting, promoting, conserving, and using the City’s 
historic resources.

41.24(5) UH Standards for Exterior Alterations
(c) Repairs
(f) Alterations Visible from the Street and Alterations to Street Facades 
(g) Additions and Alterations not Visible from the Street.

City Attorney’s Memo on Window Replacements





Staff Recommendation
Staff believes that the standards for granting a Certificate of Appropriateness 
could be met by repairing the 8 windows proposed for replacement and the 
installation of safety film on the window needing to meet tempered glass 
standards.
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